CIVIL SERVICE SAILING ASSOCIATION

EAST COAST YACHT DIVISION

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  – 2O NOVEMBER 2021

1.  MINUTES

The AGM was conducted at the Littleton Sailing Club. The Captain sought agreement that the 2020 AGM Minutes represented a true record. The minutes were accepted without correction and formally proposed by John Wilson and seconded by Vic Crawshaw.
2.  MATTERS ARISING:  There were no matters arising.

3.  CAPTAIN’S REPORT

This year's long trip was originally scheduled for the Baltic but because of Brexit and the uncertainty surrounding VAT the programme was totally revised and based on passage in UK waters to the South West.  Most weeks were sold, almost a full house. There was difficulty in finding berths this year with Falmouth full to capacity resulting in Freyja returning to Plymouth. Looking ahead we now have more members competing for slots and maybe next year we will aim for Scotland.  

Sadly, I have to report the loss of some key members who established ECYD from its creation at the Building Research Station, to ECYD as we know it today. John Hall Secretary of the CSSA and ECYD Treasurer for some years, Tom Kearney Captain and Yacht Husband for 3 years, Jean Rehill Captain for 10 years and last but by no means least Peter Burry, founder member leading the Training in many areas and active member of the Cruising Association.

4. TREASURERS REPORT
Acceptance of the Report proposed by Jeff Herschel and Seconded by Martin Hugo. The Treasurer was grateful for Mary Gandy's Report as Independent Examiner. The report shows the respectable income this year from the good utilization of Freyja. 

The Treasurer explained the background to Freyja’s VAT situation and the reason why Freyja would be again restricted to UK waters for 2022.  The Treasurer explained that ECYD might need to find £30K to cover the unpaid VAT: £10K would come from Club Reserves while the balance would come from a short term interest-free loan from CSSA.

The Treasurer had circulated the draft Income and Expenditure statement to date for 2021 to members at the AGM.  Income from Charters and Courses had been less than 2019 but were sufficient to cover costs and generate a surplus.  However, the Treasurer noted that it would take several years to recover from the lost income arising from Covid restrictions.  Charter fees had been held for over 5 years: subject to ECYD Committee approval, the charter fees would be increased by £10 per day – an increase of 4 – 5%.

5. YACHT HUSBANDS REPORT

This year has been a steep learning curve and many thanks were expressed to all the people for their valued support in establishing what needed to be done and who could help so that a plan could be put together. Winter maintenance plans for 2021/22 were detailed.

 Phase 1:  Already completed with Freyja moved to Fox’s allowing unfettered access for the contractors during Phase 2.  of the plan expected to last up to 7 weeks. Works include preventative maintenance to the rigging, keel , rudder and engine.  The Raymarine MFD touch screen is not working.  Both units are coming off for testing by Raymarine. If both units require replacement, costs would be £1,650 plus VAT. The log has not been reliable since it was replaced in 2019. This will be tested then followed by the sea trial to calibrate.

Phase 3 This comprising of all the routine maintenance and cleaning tasks not laid to contractors. Expectation being that members will volunteer to carry out these out during the month of February whilst the boat is in its berth.

Phase 4 will involve a series of Sea Trials during March , leading up to a commissioning date on 2nd April 2022. 

It has been decided to scrap our current outboard as it is rarely used and costly to maintain.  It will be replaced with a new electric outboard. The installation of a high water alarm in the bilge and the need for a new bilge pump as recommended by an RYA Inspector in 2020 , proved it’s worth this season.  Activation creating the need to operate the electric pump from the control panel. An automatic bilge pump is to be installed to cater for incidents occurring where there aren't any crew on board.

Issues with the fridge were resolved during a routine service, which identified a faulty thermostat . Repair made at a cost of £175 . Now working well and good for another 2-3 years. A replacement could be as much as £1000.

The Whats App group proved very useful during the year when a skipper had a problem with the anchor windlass. Sharing the problem led to a valuable contribution from John Garside.

The Club members can help with this programme by stepping forward as Volunteers.  This will take place throughout February with numbers limited to 3 onboard.  Volunteers were invited to make contact with the YH via email or direct call.

6.  MOTIONS
There were no Motions.

7.  ELECTION OF EXAMINER 

Mary Gandy has agreed to continue in this role.  Proposed by John Figgures and Seconded by John Wilson. 

8.  ELECTION OF OFFICERS and Committee for 2022 

There were no Nominations.

The Captain confirmed the following vacancies:

Yacht Secretary to replace Andrew Lewis, Member for Training, Membership Secretary to replace Terry Parker and Publicity Editor for the ECYD News.  

9.  AOB    

Members were asked for their views on the value of Facebook as it is an open group, not necessarily being viewed by members of either ECYD or CSSA.  Concluded that it’s useful to use with other media. Good for putting in links to our website for details of programme, costs, etc. Our Whats App group has been more useful. Leave Facebook for publicity e.g. boat photos.  CSSA and CSSC websites are used for Publicity of Taster sails etc.  The Treasurer indicated need for a modest increase in Charter fees for 2022 to offset loss of income in previous year.

The AGM was closed and the Members continued discussion on the 2022 sailing programme with an interest in Scotland.
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